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July 21, 2011 

Mr. Chuck Manto 
CEO 
Instant Access Networks, LLC 
101 Braddock Rd 
Frostburg, MD 21532 
 
Dear Mr. Manto,  
 
On behalf of the InfraGard National Members Alliance I would like to notify you that the EMP 
Special Interest Group (SIG) has been approved.  The SIG website is being developed, however in 
the meantime you can utilize the CyberCop portal to organize members. 
 
We appreciate you taking the lead on this issue by bringing it before the INMA and the FBI and 
agreeing to continue to drive this issue as the manager of this SIG.  In this role you will engage 
interested InfraGard members as well as work to identify and engage strategic partnerships such 
as the National Foreign Trade Council and National Defense University. 
 
Thank you for your efforts to highlight and engage our membership in the national dialog for 
this critical issue. 
 
Sincerely, 

Dr. Kathleen Kiernan 
Chairman 


